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Docket No. 030590-TL, BellSouth Telecommunications Inc. (BellSouth) Petition for 
Expedited Review of a Growth Code Denials by NeuStar for the West Palm Beach 
Exchange (Riviera Beach, Royal Palm, Lake Worth and Green Acres). 
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On July2,2003, BellSouth filed a petition requesting that the Commission overtumNeuStar’s 
decision to deny numbering resources in the following switches: Riviera Beach (WPBHFL€U384E), 
Royal Palm 3 c d i  (’;‘iPB:IZFZXC), E&e ?%L tli (WFBFZFLLEDSO) and Green Acres 
(WPBHFLGADSO), all located in the West Palm Beach exchange. Specifically, BellSouth requested 
a block containing one thousand numbers to provide one hundred consecutive numbers to a customer 
served by the aiviera Beach switch. Also, a block containing one thousand numbers was requested 
to provide two hundred consecutive numbers for a customer served by the Lake Worth switch, along 
with a request for six one-thousand blocks to increase the months to exhaust of the switch to six 
months. The requests for Green Acres and Royal Palm Beach switches were for a one thousand 
block and nine one thousand blocks respectively, to increase the months to exhaust of the switches 
to six months. In accordance with Commission Order PSC-01-1973-PCO-TL (Docket No. 01 0782- 
TL) which approved an expedited process for code denials, we have examined the BellSouth 
petition, along with the confidential supplemental information, and have determined the following: 

The camer has demonstrated that it has a specific customer in need of 
immediate numbering resources; 

1 

1)  

2) The carrier has s h o w  that it will. be unable to provide services to the potential 
customer because of NeuStar’s denial of numbering resources; and 

3) The potential customers cannot obtain service from the provider of its choice 
because the carrier does not have numbers available to fulfill the customers’ 
needs. 

Since the three required criteria of Order PSC-01-1973-PCO-TL have been met, please 
prepare an administrative Proposed Agency Action (PAA) Order to be issued within seven business 
days of this memorandum (July 24, 2003) as outlined in the expedited code denial process order. 

kUS 
2AF NeuStar should be directed to provide BellSouth the following numbering resources to meet its 
2:MP customer’s needs: Riviera Beach switch - one block to provide 100 consecutive numbers; Lake 
60M Worth - one block to provide 200 consecutive numbers and six blocks to increase the months to 

exhaust to six months; Green Acres switch - one block to increase the months to exhaust ofthe switch CTR __ 
ECR .-__- 
GCL ___. to six months; and Royal Palm Beach - nine blocks, to increase the months to exhaust of the switch 
OPC ____ to six months. Please be sure that in the order, NeuStar is directed to provide the numbers, not 

NANPA. Ifyou have any questions, please call Shevie Brown at 413-6 B8tv3 I. I q!nyyF-F--,p,,TE 
MMS _-__ 
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